911 Coordinator Meeting

May 22 – 23, 2003

Hyatt, Sarasota, FL

0900 Meeting called to order

1. Roll call of counties

2. State Issues

a. STO

i. Winston Pierce is Acting Executive Manager of Enterprise Networking.  Jim Martin is Acting Manager – Policy & Regulation Service Bureau.  These are only temporary positions until the positions are filled.

ii. STO has sent out invitations to outsource part of STO, the IT side of it.

iii. Jim will send out more information on the Contact Directory for those counties who want more people in their sections to receive emails from Jim Martin and group.

b. TSP is becoming a big issue.  Jim advised that 911 service is considered a priority 4 out of 5 but each county must make the decision individually whether you want to be a part of TSP.  PSC considers 911 Public Safety a 1st priority.  Jim sent a letter to the PSC asking for their stance.  For more information on TSP, go to the NENA web page.  www.nena.org.  You can find the article on TSP on their front page.

c. Legislative issues – there have been some major changes, but Sandy Mercer will cover them later this morning.

d. Debbie Carothers found out that Orange County is a default center for wireless calls for approximately 10 counties.  Jim sent a letter to the wireless carriers asking them why.  Jim will update everyone as he gets more info.

3. Wireless Board Report – Nelson Green

a. Board received $44 million in revenues in 2001-2002; $19 million was distributed to the counties, $4 million to providers, $270,000 in Board Costs of which $160,000 were for staffing and accounting.

b. Rural Grants

i. $1,105, 738.44 - $121,037.21 supplements

ii. As of 2002, seven counties had not implemented enhanced 911; currently 4 of the 7 have implemented this year; Liberty, Taylor, Jefferson and Okechobee are now enhanced.  Dixie and Lafayette are working on it.

iii. Approximately $600,000 in grants are available.  Priority 2’s were awarded:  Bradford County $267,000, DeSoto $24,000, Gulf $42,000, Madison $14,000.

iv. Priority 3’s awarded:  Dixie $29,000, Hamilton $64,000, Putnam $86,000, Walton $?.

v. Nelson advised that many counties did not follow procedures

c. Legislation – the Wireless Board is trying to figure out how it impacts them.  With the changes in the legislation on Wireless Board responsibilities, Merle Ladd asked if the State Wireless Board is working on becoming the State Board.  Nelson said that it was not his intent.  Jim Martin confirmed.

d. 19 counties have fully implemented Phase I

e. 30 counties have requested and/or tested Phase II

f. The Wireless Board is asking that committees be formed to assist the wireless Board:  Rural Grant Rules Committee and Priorities Committee.  This will be discussed in more detail tomorrow.

4. Legislative Update – Sandy Mercer

a. HB 1307 passed the House and Senate on May 1, 2003.  The Bill contains the following changes:

i. Defines “prepaid” phones and assesses the $.50 fee to the customer’s account based on their amount of unused minutes at the end of each month.

ii. Expands on the Wireless Board’s responsibilities.

iii. Provides the State Wireless Board with accounting firm flexibility.

iv. Allows for the State to hire a technical person.

v. Creates 365.175, establishing legislation for PBX systems, requiring systems sold after January 1, 2004 have ANI/ALI display features.

vi. Tower siting language has gone through much debate.  Rep. Stan Mayfield, in Subcommittee on Telecommunications, voted on March 26, 2003 to remove all preemptions and assign a study commission to review all issues relating to tower siting.  

b. HB 0195 passed the House and Senate on May 1, 2003.  The Bill provides for EMD protection from liability as long as the EMD being used is a standard, accepted protocol.  It also provides for the funding of EMD through EMS grant funds.

c. HB 1331 and SB 1350 died in committee.  These bills related to the $12.50 monies assessed on traffic citations being used to fund regional 800 MHz radio systems can be kept by municipalities who do not participate in regional systems.

d. 2004 issues

i. Expand on PBX legislation

ii. Reverse ALI lookup

iii. $.50 fee-wireline and wireless (expand?)

iv. 25 line max for 911 fee assessment 

v. Allowable Expenditures 

e. The legislative committee will continue to discuss the issues and look to all of the coordinators for any suggestions or assistance in these areas or areas important to them.

5. Code Blue gave a presentation

6. LEC updates:

a. Verizon – Ron Hatton – 2 Lucent 5E selective routers were installed; Verizon counties are 88% Phase I implemented; beginning testing of Phase II;  TSP has priority restoration and is tariffed through the PSC.  According to the PSC, TSC has priority over 911 tariffs.  

b. Sprint – Cindy Rolland – Phase I up, Phase II up by 25%; Sprint’s TSP is tariffed through the PSC;  Sprint is currently changing their tariff; changing ALI network from X.25 to frame relay.

c. Bell South – Sylvia Diaz – moving on to Phase II; currently 8 counties have Phase II and other counties have requested it; TSP is tariffed; and they have completed their tariff on extended ALI.

7. Orange County is the default for multiple counties for wireless call defaults.  Jesse Varnell said to make sure that if you are the default county for the wireless carriers that you have the list of the county’s numbers programmed in your system.

8. Mark wanted to thank the APCO Conference Committee – particularly Grant Rinaca and his group.

NENA Business Meeting – 1330 hours

1. NENA Election of Officers

a. NOFA – Valerie Curtis, Nassau County

b. WEFA – Jerry Brock, Washington County

c. CEFA – Steve O’Connor, Brevard County

d. SOFA – Ginnie Bonura, Broward County

e. Secretary – Fran Anderson, St. Johns County

f. Treasurer – John Schroeder, Pasco County

g. VP – Chuck Freeman, Pinellas County

h. President – Sandy Mercer, Polk County

2. Linda thanked several of the NENA Board 

3. NENA Newsletter - Susan Nelson gave a big thanks to Positron who sponsored this past newsletter.  If anyone is interested in submitting an article, you can get ENP points for doing so.

4. 2004 Spring APCO/NENA Conference – Susan Nelson is the Conference Chair and will be working with APCO and thinking about having a 911 track.  If there are any suggestions, please contact her.

5. There is a new PBX checklist posted on the Florida NENA web page.  

6. Joe Reavy stated that the central Florida counties are in the early stages of forming an addressing user’s group.  He encouraged other areas to do the same.

7. 2004 National NENA – Tampa – let Sandy or Linda Draughn Woloski know to volunteer.  We need volunteers for several things.

8. NENA Board talked about proposing the change of wireless money distribution percentages.  The proposal was to change (reduce) the wireless carrier percentage by 2% for additional rural county grant funds.  Frank motioned NENA recommend to the Wireless Board and carriers.  Steve O’Connor seconded.  John Schroeder stated that we should include the carriers in the proposal.  

9. 2004 National NENA Conference - Merle Ladd is setting up a cruise after the conference.  3 day or 7 day?  Call Merle for details.

10. 2003 Fall Meeting – Linda has asked if Bill Marzak will come and do a tutorial on LAT/LONG.

11. TDC/ODC – (TDC) Terry Eby, Interact.  NENA is approving a new technical standard on ALI rebids.  NENA is working on a “certification” on becoming accredited in wireless.  (ODC) Steve O’Connor, Brevard County.  Working on ADA compliance, Hazards & Resource Analysis & NORAD, Human Resources, Public education, Wireless Education, and SOP.

12. Database Conference in July – Ira Pyles, Hillsborough County.  Conference will be held July 24 – 25, 2003.  Looking for more participation; coordinators, vendors.  Maybe coordinate it with APCO/NENA conference.  Much discussion about this.  Possibly the NENA/APCO Conference could have separate tracts for Database, Radio, Communications, 911.  Susan Nelson had concern about the database getting weakened.  Some were concerned that to combine the conferences would pull too many people out of the office as those who sent to the DB conference may or may not go to the APCO/NENA.  A suggestion was made to have the DB possibly lead or follow the APCO/NENA conference.  Jerry Brock stated that longer travel would be better than multiple trips per year.

a. Email Ira Pyles at pylesi@hillsboroughcounty.org if you want DB conference information.  

Meeting adjourned for Thursday, May 21, 2003.

911 Coordinator Meeting

Friday, May 22, 2003

Hyatt, Sarasota, Florida
Meeting called to order at 0900

1. Old/New business 

a. The Wireless Board have people on reserve to that we have alternates. (nominees)  Small < 75,000, Medium up to 250,000, Large > 250,000

i. Small

1. Linda Ottinger, Nassau County

2. Marie Keenum, Sumter County

3. Pam Langston, Wakulla County

ii. Medium

1. Ethel Reed, Osceola County

2. Richard Smith, Leon County

3. Ben Hensley, Highlands County

iii. Large

1. Chuck Freeman, Pinellas County

2. Bill Stevens, Sarasota County

3. Frank Kirk, Seminole County

4. Steve O’Connor, Brevard County

iv. Motion Accepted.  The names will be held until a vacandy comes open, then submitted to FAC.

b. Coordinator Chair position

i. Mark Adler and Frank Kirk nominated

ii. Mark elected by majority vote, Frank elected as vice-chair.

c. Legislative Committee Chair

i. Richard Smith requested Sandy Mercer remain as Chair of the legislative committee.  Motion accepted.

ii. Joe Reavy, Hillsborough County, elected as vice-chair.

d. Wireless Board Committees

i. Rural Grant Rules Committee – looking for people familiar with the rule making process.

1. Jerry Brock, Ethel Reed, Thomas Nudo, Steve O’Connor, and Alternate, Harold Bigham.

ii. Priorities Committee – review the three priorities, 1) enhanced 911, 2) maintaining E911, 3) Phase I & II

1. Richard Smith, Frank Kirk, Mark Adler, Marshall Nelson and Alternate, Jesse Varnell.

2. 311 for Government Access presentation given by Carlos Montos of Miami-Dade County.

3. Wireless Round Table

Meeting adjourned for Friday, May 23, 2003.

